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Unit Membership
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There are times  
when a Scouting experience  

changes their view  
of the world.

  In many ways
you could say,  
	 that's what it's  
suppose to do.

That happens in
Scouting

Central District•BSAYour Support makes it Happen,
				    Thank you

Andy Price  
selected

Scout Executive 
Grand Canyon 
Council, BSA

More on Page 5

Roundtable Location

Roundtable 
Breakouts
Cub Scout breakout:  
Guide to Advancement +  
Den/Pack Behavior / Discipline
Boy Scout breakout:  
Tough Scout Challenge
Venturing breakout: 
Planning for a Philmont Trek

•  Adult Recognition Dinner 
•  Central Unit Reort 
•  Eagles Move Up

•  Recipe of the Month  
•  Eagle Recognition 
•  Merit Badge Schedule 
•  Hike of the Month

•  IC5 & Giving Tuesday Kickoff 
•  Rechartering 
•  Council Events

•  GCCs New CEO 
•  Vets Day Flag Retirement 
•  Memorial Hike

• Baden-Powell Univ 
• Council Events

•  Recognition Dinner

•  Order of  the Arrow
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           Office Building
 3101 N Central Ave, • Phx

Northeast corner of Central and Earll Dr.
Across from Park Central

Regarding parking, there are about 30-40 
surface spaces around the property directly.  
Attendees can use the garage and pay for 
parking, or park across Central at Park 
Central and walk across to the building.

7

Temporary
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https://www.camelbackdistrictbsa.org/family-scouting-program

We received a phone call from Didi Cruz, Life 
Enrichment Specialist, from the Beatitudes 
Campus.  Ms. Cruz invited a group of Boy 

Scouts to come in and contribute to their senior 
citizen’s “Camp Out” portion of “Active Aging 
Week”.  Her idea was to have the scouts come in 
and spice up their camp out event. The event was 
held on Thursday evening, September 27, 2018 at 
the Beatitude Campus.

The Beatitude’s had five locations across the 
campus setup like a camp out with tents and 
accessories for camping.  Due to the number of 
scouts needed, we opened this event up to recruit 
scouts from troops within the Central District area. 
The call went out, and the call was answered by 
Troop 329, Troop 41, Troop 148, and Troop 2041.  
Our Central District troops came through and 27 
scouts supported the cause. 

We furnished the Beatitudes folks with list of topics 
that they can ask a scout.  At each location, the 
retirees were engaging with all our scouts.  The 
scouts went into several different topics during the 
event.  Some of the most memorable moments, 
of course, would be when the scouts created and 
performed skits on the spot.  Our scouts have such 
active minds and they had no problem fitting in with 
our senior citizens. 

When our community calls the Boy Scouts for 
support, it is important for us to answer the call.  
Our duty is to “do a good turn daily”.  Our senior 
citizens were not the only ones that benefited from 
this event. Each one of our scouts will also walk 
away with a valuable lesson, and that is our senior 
citizens are an important part or our life.

Roger Ottaway 
Activity & Civic Services Chair 
Scout Master Troop 329

In September we celebrated a FIRST in our 
District by rechartering Explorer Post 3329, as 
all Girls Unit. This coming February 2019 this 

Unit will be transforming into 3329 and continuing 
as an all girls unit. As a Unit Commissioner, I have 
conducted many recharter presentations over the 
years and it brings me joy and excitement each 
time. This presentation, however, was one that was 
particularly significant as I found myself smiling... 
looking out to 15 young ladies and their parents, 
recognizing and celebrating the partnership 
between their Chartered Organization, Boy Scouts 
of America and our parent volunteers! This was 
a first for me and the future in Scouting...with the 
hope we will continue to grow the Family Program 
and expand Scouting to everyone, one Unit at 
a time!... CONGRATULATIONS Betsy and Chris 
Ferman, Explorer Post Leaders and parents and 
these young ladies in the future of Scouting and 
Post 3329! - 
Judy Walden, Unit Commissioner

Beatitudes Active Aging WeekAll Girl Post/Troop 
to be Chartered

Welcome Pack 210
A historic first

Girls should be brought 
up to be comrades and 
helpers, not to be dolls. 
They should take a  
real and  visionary 
share in the welfare of 
the nation. – Robert Baden-Powell

“Camp Out”

Arizona Moves up in US 
Ranking for the Number 
of Eagle Scouts in 2017
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A big welcome goes out to Pack 210.  
 Sponsored by the Jewish War Veterans  
 Post 210 and is the first Shomer/Kosher 

Jewish Family Cub Pack chartered under the new 
Family Scouting program in the Nation, 
according to the National Jewish 
Committee on Scouting. There 
will a Charter Presentation 
ceremony early in December 
at Beth El, more detailed 
information to follow in the 
coming weeks.

Rank    State	  Eagle Scouts   Change
1	 Utah	  5,879	 –
2	 California	  5,028	 –
3	 Texas	  4,231	 –
4	 Pennsylvania	  2,456	 –
5	 New York	  2,240	 +2
6	 Virginia	  2,099	 –
7	 North Carolina	  1,998	 -2
8	 Ohio	  1,928	 –
9	 Illinois	  1,877	 +1
10	 Florida	  1,695	 -1
11	Arizona	  1,601	 +1
12	 Georgia	  1,547	 -1
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TheHackberry Spring is located off First Water Trailhead Superstition 
Wilderness. This would be a fall, winter, or spring hike – much too 
hot for summer! Excellent overnight hike for young scouts and/or 

beginner backpackers, could easily be a day hike as well. There is often water 
in Hackberry Spring (water must be treated). Some water collects in the 
rubble filled cement open tank at the bottom of the cliff. A metal pipe extents 
out from the tank over a dirt bank. Some cottonwood, willows, and mesquites 
provide nearby shade.Impacted 
campsites across the creek from 
the spring and more campsites a 
five minute walk down the creek 
bed. Our scout patrol did the 
following loop in April 2016. We 
parked at the horse trailer parking 
lot half mile (left side of the road) 
before reaching the First Water 
Trailhead parking area.

Leaving the horse parking lot (the lot is enclosed with waist high pipe) at the 
northeast corner we hiked on the unmarked trail in a north, northeast direction. 
The trail mainly follows a drainage and then goes up and over a pass, down 
into Hackberry Spring canyon. Other horse trails branch off in other directions, 

pick the trail that goes in a north, northeast direction (use a 
map-Goldfield topo or Superstition Wilderness

Tonto NF map). Less than 2 hour hike, about 2 miles from 
horse trailer parking lot to Hackberry Spring. We camped 
and then the next day continued on the well-defined horse 
trail up and over to Garden Valley (a very flat area covered 
with mesquite trees and chain fruit cholla cactus). Going 
south, south-east through Garden Valley the horse trail 
merges with the popular Second Water Trail. Go right 
on Second Water to the Dutchman’s then right on the 

Dutchman’s and back to First Water 
Trail – just one-half mile farther to the 
horse trailer parking lot. 

Roundtable 
Merit Badge Classes
November 1st 
Personal Management - D
December 6th 
Break - No Class Held
January 3rd 
Emergency Preparedness - A

Hackberry Spring

Be sure to practice the seven  
“Leave No Trace” principles, www.lnt.org.

NEW

• Dominic Gualtiere, Troop 329   
Project:  Weekday School Chicken Coop, rebuilt old chicken coop with new 
structure, added feeding & water system, new pond & new swing for First 
United Methodist Church - 216.5 hrs

• Charles Johnson, Troop 41,  
Project:  Path A Way Recreational Equipment, improved recreational 
equipment at a school for disabled children for Path A Way School - 64.4 hrs

• Ryan Koeninger, Troop 340 
Project:  Back to School Backpacks, collected school supplies and backpacks 
and distributed to Grade School students in lower income areas- 2 at St 
Matthew School - 68.6 hrs

• Sam Roland, Troop 644,  
Project:  Community Garden Beautification, built a new sign and improved 
landscaping for the Keep Phoenix Beautiful Community for Keep Phoenix 
Beautiful - 98 hrs

• Damien Sachar, Troop 41,  
Project:  Nina Pulliam Gate Project, built gates and dog 
food dispensers for dog shelter for Nina Pulliam Campus for 
Compassion - 104.5 hrs

L et’s do a backpacking recipe! This one uses 
three or four easy ingredients not including 
seasoning and is a great candidate for freezer bag 

cooking if you are looking to minimize dishes or, as 
my crews always did, want to avoid carrying a cooking 
pot. With just a lightweight stove and some freezer 
bags or oven liner bags, you are in business!
Ingredients  
8 oz instant beans 
6 oz instant rice 
4 oz Fritos or tortilla chips 

Cheese (optional) 
Seasoning to taste

Instructions
1.  Boil 1 Liter of water 
2.  Combine hot water with 

beans and rice
3.  Let sit until beans and rice 

are rehydrated and tender 
(typically a few minutes), 
stirring (or kneading, 
if you are using bags) 
occasionally

4.  Add crunchy bits and 
cheese and dig in!

The proportions above make about 4 servings at 
a healthy 668 calories per serving, weighing in 
at approximately 117 calories per ounce for you 
backpackers that love those stats (and don’t we all).
My old crews packed a Jetboil stove that could boil 
a Liter of water in 60 seconds (oh yeah, we timed it), 
several 0.5 oz oven liner bags, and our personal mess 
gear as our only kitchen gear. With recipes like this 
we could go from stove ignition to eating in about five 
minutes, and nobody had to carry a pot.

Rice & Beans
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Monthof the
with Grant Cogell

Camp Cooking

Central District 
October 
Eagle Scouts 

Hike   Monthofthe
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Central District holds Eagle 
Rank required merit badge 
clinics on the first Thursday 
of each month at 7:00 pm 
Location to be determined.

No fee. The boys should wear 
their Class A uniform and 
bring paper and a writing 
instrument. If possible, read 
the requirements before class. 
The merit badge book can be 
purchased at the Scout Shop, 
and it can also be downloaded 
as an interactive digital eBook 
from www.ScoutStuff.org.

Total 552 
hours of 
Service

3
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Our plan is to spread the giving for Friends 
of Scouting (FOS) and the Arizona tax 
credit beyond the active Scout Group by 
using the BSA IC5 plan.

You have asked, "What is the IC5 
plan?" Before I describe that plan, 
I want to tell you about the three 
different giving programs 
which will be implemented.

Program number one is the 
Arizona tax credit of $400 
for single or $800 married.

Program number two a 
is $229.20 gift to FOS. 
Each donor will receive 
the Friends of Scouting 
shoulder patch.

Program number 3 is 
an ask to join the 1910 
Club with a monthly 
gift of $19.10 from a 
credit card or debit card. 
Donors will each receive 
the Friends of Scouting 
patch and membership 
in the 1910 Club.

There are approximately 2,000 Scouters in the 
Central District. Thus, if all 51 units get one 
Scouter to participate in this IC5 program, and 

it works as provided in the above 
example, the amount of money 
that will be raised will be equal to 
the current lottery winnings. Being 
more realistic, if we can get 20% 

of the units to follow 
the program, with just 
one adult asking five 
others who agree to ask 
five, and next five agree 
to ask five more, we 
will raise 10 times the 
amount I have set out 
above.

It is anticipated that you 
will do most of these 
"asks" by phone, and no 
paperwork is required. 
You simply need to 
ask the donor to text 
GCCTUESDAY to 71777. 
The text will take the 
donor to a screen that will 
lead him or her through 
giving to both the FOS 
and the Arizona tax credit.
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If you have skills in Social Media, 
we are moving toward trumpeting 
the special rewards Scouting has 
to offer.

Contact the Editor

Rechartering

Updated Internet Recharter Link
https://scoutnet.scouting.org/ucrs/Files/pdf/Updated%20Internet%20Rechartering%2004142018.pdf

The goal for Central District is 
to have all of our Units turn 
in their Recharter packets 

in November.  Preferably at the 
November 1st Round Table with 
the fall back being November 
15.  Your Commissioner is your 
assistant in Charter preparation 
so hopefully you have heard from 
them and are well on your way. 

Along with your packet and print 
out  with all of the signatures, 
don’t forget your YPT Certificates 

for all registered adults (remember 
we all had to take the new version 
before recharter), your JTE 
scorecard, your verification of 
your FOS donation (Fernando has 
all this information which you 
can access at turn in), your Unit 
sustainability form. If you need 
assistance and haven’t gotten 
answers to the questions that you 
have, please contact me and if I 
don’t know the answer I will find 
someone who does.

This is one area where Central 
District can shine and get an 
accurate membership headcount.  
We are so close to making our 
membership goal and are hoping 
that all of our Units are growing 
and contributing to that success.

Thanks for all you do for Scouting

Sandra Streech 
Central District Commissioner 
480-473-2411 (H)  
602-791-4260 (C)

To explain the IC5 program, I am going 
to set up an example by using actual 
numbers that your District Finance Chair 
will ask five of you to contribute. The goal 
for Central District is $19,100.00. Here is 
what it will look like:

$229.20 (1) District Finance Chair joins 
1910 Club (monthly gift of $19.10) and 
asks five others to join
$1,146.00 (5) Scouters asked by 
Finance Chair to join 1910 club, and 
each agrees to obtain five others to join
$5,730.00 (25) Twenty-five persons 
join 1910 club, and each agrees to 
obtain five others to join
$28,650.00 (125) One-Hundred 
Twenty-five persons join the 1910 club, 
and each agrees to obtain five others 
to join
$35,755.20 Goal was $19,100.00
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Cub Scout Braves Pow Wow
Cubs and parents, join us at the Heard Scout Pueblo 
on Saturday, Nov. 17 for a fun-filled day of activities 
and exhibits! Activities include Native American story 
telling and dancing, crafts, gold panning, robotics, 
shooting sports, games & more! • The Heard Scout 
Pueblo is located at South Mountain at 1901 E 
Dobbins Rd. Phoenix, AZ.

Ten Commandments Hike
Join us Friday, Nov. 23rd in Tempe for the  
23rd annual Ten Commandments Hike!
This hike explores the diversity of religions in our 
community. It is open to all Scouting youth, families 
and friends, and other groups with their leaders and 
friends. We hike as a single group to each stop where 
a presenter will briefly discuss a Commandment, their 
religion, and their house of worship. • Sponsored by 
the Grand Canyon Council Interfaith Committee!

The Grand Canyon Council is offering hands-on 
courses designed for beginners to learn how to 
ride an ATV! We will have a course every month 
on the 2nd Saturday now until March! Each course 
will be approximately 4.5 hours and will teach 
participants basic riding skills, capped off with a 
trail ride through the back country around the Little 
Grand Canyon Ranch. Little Grand Canyon Ranch is 
located in New River, AZ, just north of the valley

Winter Day Camp
Join us on your winter break as we go "Into The 
Depths" with our under the sea themed Cub Scout 
Winter Day Camp, this January 3-5th! Cubs will 
have three days of activities including arts and crafts, 
archery, hiking, cooking, games, and more! Winter 
Day Camp will be at Heard Scout Pueblo, located at 
South Mountain at 1901 E Dobbins Rd. Phoenix, AZ.

https://scoutingevent.com/010-2018TenCommandmentsHike https://scoutingevent.com/010-ATVSafetyTraining

https://scoutingevent.com/010-2019WinterDayCampHSP

ATV - Learn to Ride & Safety Course
https://scoutingevent.com/010-2018BravesPowWow

4

Central District Kicks Off 
the IC5 & 
Programs

Central District

Program

Council Events

Novermber 27th



5

 Grand Canyon Council

DispatchThe Central District.
Arizona

November 2018

	 centraldistrict-gcc-bsa.org 	 Contact Editor - cbdcommchair@gmail.com 

❝

Memorial 
Hike 

into the 
Santa Rita Mountains

Honoring Three Scouts 
who tragically lost their lives

Sixty Years Ago

 Mt. Baldy  
60th Anniversary 

Memorial Hike
Saturday November 17 

On November 15th 1958 a tragedy unfolded 
in the Santa Rita Mountains South of Tucson 
when six Boy Scouts embarked on a hike 
with the goal of reaching the summit of Mt. 
Wrightson known at the time as “Old Baldy”. 
Only three of the boys survived the night 
when an unexpected and unprecedented snow 
storm overtook the area dropping seven feet of 
snow in the mountains and a blanket of snow 
in Tucson… read more… and come hike with 
us! Grand Canyon Council has been invited to 
join Catalina Council in memory of these brave 
Scouts. Bring your Pack, Troop, Crew, Explorer 
or Sea Scout. Everyone welcome!

Visit the link 
for more information. 

A special American Flag 
retirement ceremony 
will be held on Veterans 

Day, November 11 at North 
Mountain Park. The ceremony 
will be performed by Boy 
Scouts from Central District 
Region, with upper rank scouts 
mentoring younger scouts to 
perform a scripted ceremony, 
while the older scouts handle 
the formal retirement by fire. 
Each time a scout performs a flag ceremony, 
they comply with one of their most important 
and cherished duties, the proper retirement of 
an American flag.. 

BSA Central District has reserved the Yavapai  
Ramada at North Mountain Park (7:00 PM) 
on Veterans Day to perform a flag retirement 
ceremony. Our special guests will include 
Councilwomen Debra Stark and State Senator 
Kate Brophy McGee. At the end of the event, an 

announcement will be made 
that the main event has 
been completed and you are 
welcome to stay to witness 
the remaining flags to be 
retired (100 flags). 

Earlier in the year these 
Scouts came together at 
Royal Palm Park’s July 
4th Celebration to collect 
flags that were torn and 
tattered and ready for 

retirement. The Scouts collected 121 flags that 
our community provided. This will serve to 
teach ours scouts how to properly handle the 
American Flag, and particularly for our younger 
scouts coming up through the ranks. 

Please honor us with your presence at 
this important function and support our 
scouts and their quest to provide our 
American Symbol a proper retirement.

Main event retire 30 flags 
7:00-7:30 PM

2nd event  
retire 100 additional flags 

7:30-8:30 PM
*We are at a different ramada 
this year.  Yavapai Ramada. 

the last ramada on the left just 
before you exit the park)
Boy Scouts of America 

Central District

Roger Ottaway • Activities & Civic Services Chair • BSA Central Division
https://docs.wixstatic.com/ugd/d02b82_e0329799e12b4e81b14845829ad61be6.pdf

Veterans Day  
Flag Retirement Ceremony

Sunday, November 11, 2018

Andy Price had been selected as Scout 
Executive of Grand Canyon Council, BSA 
Phoenix, Arizona, Eric Hiser, President of 

the Grand Canyon Council, BSA, announced 
today that it has selected veteran professional 
Scouter Andy Price as its new Scout Executive, 
the chief executive officer of the council based 
in Phoenix. Mr. Price succeeds Larry Abbott, 
who served as Scout Executive for 14 years. 
Mr. Price most recently served as Deputy Scout 
Executive and Chief Operating Officer of The 
Circle Ten Council in Dallas,Texas.  He began 
his Scouting career in Athens, Georgia, as an 
executive working with high-school age youth.  
Later he held the positions of district executive 
and field director in Athens before being 
promoted to Assistant Scout Executive of the 
Chattahoochee Council at Columbus, Georgia. 
Mr. Price was then selected to be the Scout 
Executive of the Golden Spread Council  
in Amarillo, Texas.

We look forward to Andy joining us and sharing 
his energy and experience. We have tremendous 
opportunities in Scouts today with the recent 
adoption of Family Scouting welcoming girls to Cub 
Scouting and older girls to form their own troops.  
They join the older girls already participating in 
Exploring and Venturing. Andy’s experience will 
prove invaluable as we move forward.

Eric Hiser, President 
Grand Canyon Council, BSA

Grand Canyon Council  
has selected our 

new CEO

❞

If you have an interest in writing 
& journalism, we need an editor 
to gather info on our events and 
general Scouting topics.

Contact the Editor

5



6	 centraldistrict-gcc-bsa.org 	 Contact Editor - cbdcommchair@gmail.com 

 Grand Canyon Council

DispatchThe Central District.
Arizona

September2018

Leadership Academy 
The Leadership Academy is an opportunity for you to work with an experienced 
Leadership Mentor to support you in your role as a volunteer leader in the world 
of Scouting in Grand Canyon Council. Your mentor will meet with you regularly 
regarding your approach, your experiences and the application of all you have 
learned as a leader and through the Leadership Academy.

Nominations Open for the next Leadership Academy, January 25-
26, 2019, R-C Camp (for District and Council leaders/volunteers)

Contact: Dan Drake at danieldrake1@me.com for more details; 
information link: 

Grand Canyon 
Council is hosting 
Western Region 
Phoenix Impact 
Session: 
Recruiting/ Engaging/ Retaining 
Commissioners and Volunteers

Target audience: 
Commissioners AND District Committees 
who want to learn more about recruiting 
volunteers! Join a team of members of the 

National Commissioner 
Ellie Morrison and 
her Support Staff, 
experienced 
commissioners 

and volunteer leaders from 
throughout the Western Region 
who will serve as faculty. We all can 
be great volunteer recruiters and we 
need to as we continue to grow in our 
Council.	 Registration 

100% Trained Leaders 
Initiative approved by 
GCC Board of Directors 
mid September.
Every Scout and Volunteer deserves a 
trained leader, right? So, in response to 
this important motto, the decision was 
made to work toward creating a learning 
culture with an emphasis on trained 
leadership throughout the Council; to 
improve both program and membership 
in Scouting through more effective 
leaders throughout the Council; to 
insure that the Scouting program is 
being properly, effectively and safely 
delivered to the youth of the Council; 
and to improve the percentage of trained 
direct contact leader which will increase 
our JTE scores for Units, Districts and 
Grand Canyon Council. More details to 
follow as we move forward to provide the 
BEST program for our youth, our leaders 
and our volunteers.

https://www.grandcanyonbsa.org/leadershipacademy

Registration link: https://scoutingevent.com/?OrgKey=BSA010&calendarID=158841

Friday-Saturday
January 25-26

Camp R-C

Friday-Sunday
October 26-28
Council Service Center

B aden Powell University is an annual Council wide training extravaganza that offers 
informational, useful, and fun-filled classes designed to help all Scout Leaders 
improve all aspects of their programs.

This super-sized training event, a combination of University 
of Scouting and Cub Leader Pow Wow is an incredible 
opportunity to learn about your specific Scouting needs. 
Sessions are led by experienced volunteers who share their knowledge and passion to 
help you enhance your ability to deliver a fun and exciting program to the Scouts. This 
unique day of seminars provides information, techniques, and best practices on how to 
improve your Scouting program.

Whether you are new to the program or a veteran of many years,  
Baden-Powell University has something for you!
Before registering, carefully review the complete Baden-Powell University course catalog 
for a listing of all available classes, detailed class descriptions, and a schedule of when 
each class will be offered throughout the day. The catalog also includes important 
information about the Baden-Powell University degree program for all scouting 
leaders,breakfast and lunch instructions, the complete schedule of events for the day, and 
more. Feel free to take classes from any of the other areas of Scouting if you’d like!

What does it cost? 
Not only do you get a whole day of learning and fun with your registration, you will also 
receive a Baden-Powell University patch and a reusable goodie bag to carry your Scouting 

things throughout the year!

$20 Registration Fee – ONLINE ONLY, through November 2.

$25 Registration Fee – at the door on November 3.

Other options available during registration: 
$3 Pancake Breakfast – Enjoy breakfast with us  
the morning of Baden-Powell University from 7  
until 8 am. Cost is $3 with pre-registration or $5  
at the door.

$25 Additional Fee if taking CPR Training Course.

https://scoutingevent.com/010-bpu

Saturday
November 3rd 

Heard Scout Pueblo

Who should attend?
ALL Cub Scouting and 
Scouting leaders and parents 
are invited and will benefit 
from this training event.   
This includes the following:
• Cubmasters

• Den Leaders

• Webelos Leaders

• Scoutmasters

• Assistants

• 11-Year-Old Leaders

• Venturing Advisors

• Committee Members

• Commissioners

• CORs

Baden Powell University

Gr
an

d C
anyon Council

E V E N T S Registration
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Recognition 
is an Important 

Part of 
ScoutingKeep in mind 

fellow Scouters, 
who you might single out as 
deserving special recognition

One's who might 
deserve an Award 

at the annual Adult 
Recognition Dinner

on January 26th
Save-the-Date 

Awards
Distinguished Service Star

Silver Beaver Award

​Meritorious Service Star

​District Award Of Merit

​Order Of The Camel Award

Family Of The Year

Scouter Of The Year

Jack D. Stieg Unit Leadership Tenure

Certificate of Service

Hall Of Fame Awards

Cub Scout Hall of Fame

Boy Scout Hall of Fame 

Varsity Scout Hall of Fame

Venturing Hall of Fame 

Order of the Arrow Hall of Fame

Commissioner Hall of Fame

District Committee Hall of Fame

Unit Committee Hall of Fame

Spark Plug

CubScout of the Year

Boy Scout of the Year

Venture Scout of the Year

Eagle Scout Project of the Year

https://www.camelbackdistrictbsa.org/awards

For award descriptions please go to the link below
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Details for Arrow Tip 1 (Dues) 
You’ve probably paid your membership fees to 
your unit for 2019 charter renewal, but have you 
paid your membership in the Order? Lodge dues 
($10) are paid on a calendar year basis. Those 
inducted at this year’s September and October 
Ordeals have their dues paid through 2019. Other 
members including those inducted at the May Ordeals 
have their dues paid only through the end of this year 
and need to renew for 2019 (unless they paid ahead). Dues may be paid 
at chapter meetings and lodge events, or through the lodge website 
(wipalawiki.org) or council cashier. Dues must be current to attend 
any lodge or section event, to be eligible for lodge awards, or to attain 
Brotherhood or Vigil honor.

Details for Arrow Tip 2 (Braves Pow Wow) 
The eighth annual Grand Canyon Braves Pow Wow hosts hundreds of 
Cub Scouts (i.e. future Boy Scouts / Arrowmen) for a full day of fun at the 
Heard Scout Pueblo. Lodge members are needed Friday evening for set 
up and all day Saturday to staff events. Meals for volunteers are provided 
on Saturday, and you get a patch. Please register (no cost) using the 
GCC or Wipala Wiki website calendars to help the cooking staff plan for 
enough food.  

Details for Arrow Tip Item 3 (Brotherhood) 
Completing your Ordeal and receiving your sash is not an end; it is only 
the beginning of a journey. You are expected to return to your unit and 
serve those who chose you. The tests of the Ordeal prepare you for the 
challenges you will face as you lead and set the example for your fellow 
Scouts. After ten months or more of service as an Ordeal member, you 
can complete the induction sequence by earning your Brotherhood. This 
is the only level of membership in the Order that you can attain entirely 
through your own volition.

Your last chance to earn Brotherhood in 2018 is December 1st at 
the Heard Scout Pueblo. Look back on the service you’ve given and 
look ahead to the continued leadership you will give. Reaffirm your 
commitment to the high ideals and purpose of the Order.

New Ordeal and Brotherhood Members
Welcome to the following new lodge members from Central 
District units. They completed their Ordeals in September at 
Camp Raymond or in October at the Heard Scout Pueblo.

Troop 6 – Alan A, Kevin W; Troop 41 – Talon G; Troop 124 
– Adam L; Troop 127 – Skylar F; Troop 446 – Thomas G, 
John-Paul S, Travis S; Troop 546 – Quinten A, Levi P, Dylan W; 
Troop 644 – Spencer A, Tyler A; Troop 747 – Matisse A, Ares 
D, Kimberly L, Brody S; Troop 787 – Edward R, Troop 805 – 
Richard B, Tyler B, Jonathon G

Congratulations to the following new Brotherhood 
members who sealed their membership in the Order at 
summer camp or at one of the two induction weekends 
mentioned previously.

Troop 124 – Dillon R; Troop 127 – Sandra S; Troop 244 – 
Joshua B, Paul B; Troop 329 – Andrew G, John H, Anthony H, 
Dylan S, Pamela T; Troop 446 – John G; Troop 747 – Malachi S

Chapter Meetings
The Central District serves units from parts 
of the following three former districts: 
Camelback (Oraibi Chapter), Thunderbird 
(Tovakinpi Chapter), and Lake Pleasant 
(Walpi Paho Chapter). Wipala Wiki Lodge is 
retaining the chapter boundaries based on 
the former districts through at least the end 
of 2018. 

The Oraibi Chapter meets on the second 
Thursday of each month from August to 
May at 7:00 pm. The meeting location is 
unknown at the time this article is being 
submitted. Contact Oraibi Chapter Adviser 
Guy Skirpan for the new location. Neither 
the date nor the location for Tovakinpi 
Chapter meetings is available at this time. 
Contact Tovakinpi Chapter Adviser Jonathon 
Taylor for the most current information.

The Walpi Paho Chapter typically meets 
at 7:00 pm on the fourth Thursday of the 
month at New Life Community Church 
(8155 West Thunderbird Road). To avoid 
the Thanksgiving holiday, the November 
meeting is being moved to the second 
Thursday at Cimarron Springs Elementary 
School (17032 W Surprise Farms Loop 
South) to coincide with the Sonoran Sunset 
District Roundtable. The November meeting 
includes a drawing for one youth “free pass” 
to the December activity. The December 
meeting includes a fun activity and a 
drawing for a ticket to the lodge banquet. 
You must be present to win.

Show Your Chapter Spirit 
Get an Oraibi Chapter patch for just $3. Come to a 

chapter meeting or the chapter snack bar at district and 
lodge events to purchase. Walpi Paho Chapter has short-

sleeved T-shirts for $15.

Calendar
11/8 Oraibi Chapter meeting – site TBD

11/8 Walpi Paho Chapter meeting  
- Cimarron Springs Elementary School

11/17 Grand Canyon Braves Pow Wow  
– Heard Scout Pueblo

12/1 Brotherhood opportunity  
– Heard Scout Pueblo

12/13 Oraibi Chapter meeting – site TBD

12/27 Walpi Paho Chapter meeting  
– New Life Community Church

1/26 Lodge Banquet

Chapter Adviser Contacts 
Guy Skirpan (Oraibi Chapter - Central) adviseroraibi@
wipalawiki.org 480-688-4518

Jon Taylor (Tovakinpi Chapter – Thunderbird) 
lughmacarawn@cox.net 602-293-7175

Jim Cockerham (Walpi Paho Chapter – Lake Pleasant) 
scoutsrcrazy@gmail.com 623-565-0885
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November 2018Arrow Tips (to-do list) for  
October & November

Pay your lodge dues for 2019 

Help with the Grand Canyon Braves Pow Wow 

Attend the December Brotherhood opportunity
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